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The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach - Sunrise 

 Volume 2017, Issue 1 January, 2017       2016-2017 Officers   

 

President:   Peggy Kelleher  
                    561-243-2226 

  

Vice-President:  Larry Kristiansen  
 
 

Secretary:  Barbara Schooler 
                   561-271-6649 
   

Treasurer: Dale Morrison 
                  561-278-1002 
  

Immediate Past President:  
               Scott Youngberg  

     

      2015-2016 Bd. of Directors 

     Carlene Laseter,  Susan Ruby,   
        Ben Ruby, Doug Martin,  
  Alberta G. Rickard, Larry Kristiansen 
  
 

2015-2016  Committee Chairs 
  

*Community Service: 
      AVDA - Dianie Alperin, Ben Ruby 
     Thanksgiving- Alberta G. Rickard 
                             Jeff Goldman 
     Police Appreciation - Ezra Krieg,  
                                    Peggy Kelleher 
 

*Club Meetings: Jay Alperin  
   
*Fund Raising:  
     Delray Affair– Carlene Laseter 
     Golf Tourney– Scott Youngberg 
     Glo-Ball- Bob Barcinski 
                                 
*Interclubs: Steve Rubin  

 
 

*Membership: Carlene Laseter 
  

*Newsletter/Website: 
                   Scott Youngberg 
  

*Programs: Ezra Krieg 
  

*Social Activities: 
          President & President Elect 
  

*Spiritual Aims:  Doug Martin 
  

*Youth Services:  
     Scholarship -Jack Foley,  
                          Dale Morrison 
    Key Club/Builders Club -  
         American Heritage - Tony Marazita 
      Atlantic High School– Erica McFarlane  
        Unity School - Stacy Brookman 
    Atlantic PTSA - Peggy Kelleher 

    Meets for Breakfast Wednesday’s (except the 1st Week), 7:30 a.m., Delray Beach Golf Club, 2200 Highland Ave, Delray Beach, Fl.    
                And the 1st Thursday, 6:00 pm, Tim Finnegan’s Irish Pub, 2885 S. Federal Hwy (South of Linton), Delray Beach, Fl. 

Where Ordinary People Provide Extraordinary Service” - Celebrating 43 Years of Service 

     Visit our Website: 
  www.delraybeachkiwanis-  
           sunrise.org 

 

The Last Meeting Of The Year - 

Goodbye 2016, Hello 2017! 

                   A Very, Very Merry Christmas 

As has been our tradition, we like to document the last meeting for the year 

with a group picture. It’s a little less than a third of our members, but we 

were glad to see everyone who showed up.                

                       Let’s make 2017 the best yet! 

  Through the direction of President 

Peggy, our club made Christmas 

special for four wonderful kids and 

their mother, our 2016 Adopt-A-

Family. Santa and his Elves delivered 

the presents to Deanna Johnson and 

her children Ronnye (age 14), Latoya 

(Age 11), Jeremiah (age 8) and Latrell 

(Age 12), amid great excitement, 

making it a very joyous occasion.  

  Living on almost nothing, there was 

not going to be a Christmas for this 

family without our help. Our club 

provided a tree with ornaments, a 

fully prepared Turkey dinner with all 

the trimmings and of course lots and 

lots of presents.    

  

This is what Kiwanis is all about.   

  

A special Thanks to Carlene Laseter 

for buying the gifts; Doug Martin for 

buying and setting up the tree; 

Alberta Rickard, Jay Alperin and Peggy 

& Shawn Kelleher for helping Santa 

(Bob Colvin) deliver the gifts; AND of 

course all the members who helped 

wrap 

the gifts  

 

(See 

more 

pictures 

on Page 

4). 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org


     The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach - Sunrise                                    Page  2 

 

The 

    

  Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                     

                   Upcoming Birthdays:           

 

                                                         January 2 -   Jean Romano Clark 

                            January 5 -   Connie Barcinski 
                            January 10 - Jay Alperin 
                            January 20 - Carlene Laseter 
                            January 27 - Pam Foley 
                            January 28 - Jody Martin 
                             

                          Wedding Anniversaries: 
                                            - None - 
         

                       Membership Anniversaries: 
                  January 1 - Ezra Krieg (37 Years!) 
                          January 8  - Barbara Schooler, 20 years 
                         January 30 - Anthony Marazita, 4 years 
 
 

December 8th Meeting “Finnegan’s”:  Today we had a visit from 
Lt. Gov. Tom Thayer who had a few words to share. Ezra Krieg was 
happy he kept it short. Bob Colvin put in for the job Tom is doing. 
Susan Ruby also put in for Tom and also for her granddaughter who 
had an interview with Bloomberg Financial. Ben Ruby put $5 in for 
their 51st wedding anniversary. Wow!  Bob Barcinski put in for Ben’s 
birthday and is also celebrating 32 years with the club. Jay Alperin 
put in for that. Carlene Laseter’s granddaughter turned 7 and she 
also put in for Kentucky’s success in football and basketball. Lisa Lee 
was happy for the Cubs victory. Scott Youngberg was happy for FSU 
going to the Orange Bowl. Peggy Kelleher was happy she had nice 
weather in Buffalo and Dale Morrison wished everyone Happy 
Holidays as he will be out of town. 
 
December 14th Meeting: Carlene Laseter did the shopping for our 
Adopt-a-Family and had fun doing it. Ezra Krieg and Peggy Kelleher 
thanked her for doing that. Peggy is also celebrating the holiday with 
her family. Scott Youngberg had fun at the Dolphins game and 

Reeve Bright was happy FAU has a new coach. Ernie Galinis  said 
“Go Steelers!”.Larry Kristiansen is going to Bismark, ND. Jay 
Alperin, Bob Barcinski and Gene Sapino were Just Happy. Doug 
Martin said Yea!” 
 
December 21st Meeting: This was our “after the Holiday Party” 
meeting. Everyone thanked Jay & Diane Alperin for hosting the 
event. Jay is happy he didn’t have to cook for the rest of the week! 
Everyone also wished Happy Holidays. Reeve Bright added a “Ditto!” 
and Bob Colvin is going to be our Santa for the Adopt-A-Family. 
Peggy Kelleher added for that as well. 
 
December 28th Meeting: Jay Alperin, Doug Martin and Carlene 
Laseter put in for the completion of the Adopt-A-Family project. Great 
effort on everyone’s part! Carlene is also happy for seeing the 
grandkids. Ezra Krieg added for his kids being here for the holiday 
and for the Dolphins making it to the playoffs. Larry Kristiansen 
added for the Dolphins as well. Ernie Galinis and Reeve Bright said 
“Go Canes” in their Bowl game. Scott Youngberg wished everyone 
Happy New Year and “Go Noles”. Finally, Bob Barcinski had a guilty 
dollar as he forgot his Kiwanis pin. Now, that’s dedication! 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  
     Become a “Britsionary”  

   Our program on December 14th was 

presented by Len Gengel, the Co-

Founder and President of the Be Like 

Brit Foundation.  

   Britney Gengel was a beautiful, 

fearless , and compassionate 19 year 

old when she decided to travel with 

her college, Lynn University, to the 

country of Haiti. She was inspired to send the 

following text to her mother: "They love us so much 

and everyone is so happy….I want to move here and 

start an orphanage myself." ~ Britney Gengel sent this 

text to her Mom on 1/12/2010.  

   Shortly after sending the text, a catastrophic 7.0 

magnitude earthquake struck Haiti . It’s impact killed 

an estimated 300,000 people , including Britney. Her 

family could not let her die in vain so in loving 

memory they started the Be Like Brit Foundation, Inc. 

Over the course of two years, a 19,000 sq. ft 

earthquake proof orphanage was built in Grand Goave, 

Haiti — the town where Brit was supposed to travel to 

the day after the earthquake. 

   Today, they have 33 girls and 33 boys living and 

thriving in the orphanage. Those who visit the 

orphanage to help are called Britsionarys. They offer a 

one week trip that focuses on 

building and rebuilding homes 

in the local community of 

Grand Goave. For more 

information go to: https://www.belikebrit.org 

   College Scholarships   

  for Movers & Shakers 

   Our program on December 28th was 

presented by Diane Diamantis, Co-

Founder of Dollars 4 Tic Scholars. D4TS 

encourage students with Tourette Syndrome to attend 

college and to stay in college through awarding college 

scholarships as an investment in their future contributions 

to society.  They also make it possible for two children 

per year to attend Tourette summer camp through camp 

attendance sponsorships. 

   Tourette Syndrome is a neurological disorder 

characterized by repetitive, stereotyped, involuntary 

movements and vocalizations called tics. The D4TS 

website is full of useful information about Tourette 

Syndrome and what D4TS does. Check it out and get to 

know them and their scholarship recipients a little better.  

Go to www.dollars4ticscholars.org. 
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     It’s “Holiday Party” Time!  

 

A great many thanks to 

Jay & Diane Alperin for 

hosting this years’ 

Holiday Party. Jay 

supplied the beverages 

and everyone else 

brought side dishes. A 

lot of fun was had by 

all. And, Yes, the 

Dolphins beat the Jets! 
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Adopt-A-Family 2016 
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 50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      

    the “Winning Tickets”    

         for last month:  

 
 

 

           December 8 - Lisa Lee 

 

    December 14 - Scott (The Man) Youngberg 

 

    December 21 - Larry Kristiansen 

 

    December 28 - Ernie (Mr.50/50) Galinis 

       Membership 
                Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

   How do you share   

             Kiwanis? 

 

“I started to talk about the gift of Kiwanis. If I really care 

about other people, why would I not want to share with 

them the best that I have in my life?”  

                        — Ray Mitchell, Indianapolis, Indiana 

 

“By explaining what it means to me and the pleasure and 

joy I get out of it.” — John Sheridan, Kingwood, Texas 

 

“We had a member—a long-standing member who’s a 

very proud Kiwanian—and he reached out to people like 

myself ... who were invested in kids’ well being. Once we 

saw what it was about and what we could do on a local 

level, that’s what grabbed hold of me. And that’s what 

made me believe in the mission of Kiwanis.” 

                — Bill Cunningham, Jersey City, New Jersey  

            
            

   What’s your formula for sharing  

            Kiwanis with others? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

        Remember, This is The Formula:  

  Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.      

          Share it with others. Live it. 

     Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 

1/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, January 5th, at 6:00 pm.  

1/11 Tentative:  Our Rock 

1/18 Student Aces for Leadership  

1/25 Educational Foundation 

2/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, February 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 

2/8 Opportunity PBC 

2/15 Tentative:  Barky Park 

2/22 Old School Square 

3/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, March 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 

3/8 Florence Fuller 

3/15 Spady Museum 

3/22 Police Appreciation Day 

3/29 Encore Palm Beach County 

4/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, April 6th, at 6:00 pm. 

4/12 Habitat for Humanity 

4/19 Tentative:  At Side Project 

4/26 Little Smiles 

5/4 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, May 4th, at 6:00 pm. 

5/10 The Victory Cycle 

5/17 Need Speaker 

5/24 Need Speaker 

5/31 Delray Beach Comprehensive Plan 

6/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, June 8th, at 6:00 pm. 

6/14 Achieve Palm Beach County 

 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
     954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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     Calendar Of Events  

 

February 11, 2017  …… Kiwanis Glo-Ball  

                                        Night Golf Tourney 

 

March 26-31 ………….Children’s Week with Kiwanis 

                                  Tallahassee, Fl. 

 

 

 

 

 

April 7-9, 2017…… Delray Affair 

  HUMAN AND  

SPIRITUAL VALUES
(One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

   

““For me, I am driven by two 

main philosophies: know more 

today about the world than I 

knew yesterday and lessen the 

suffering of others. You'd be 

surprised how far that gets you.” 

                                        ― Neil deGrasse Tyson 

Blondes…..  

        Gotta Love’Em 
  

   A blonde had just totaled her car in a 

horrific accident. Miraculously, she 

managed to pry herself from the 

wreckage without a scratch and was 

applying fresh lipstick when the state 

trooper arrived. 

"My God!" the trooper gasped. "Your car looks like an 

accordion that was stomped on by an elephant. Are you 

OK ma'am?" 

"Yes, officer, I'm just fine" the blonde chirped. 

"Well, how in the world did this happen?" the officer 

asked as he surveyed the wrecked car. 

"Officer, it was the strangest thing!" the blonde began. 

I was driving along this road when from out of nowhere 

this TREE pops up in front of me. So I swerved to the 

right, and there was another tree! I swerved to the left 

and there was ANOTHER tree! I served to the right and 

there was another tree! I swerved to the left and there 

was ...." 

"Uh, ma'am", the officer said, cutting her off, "There 

isn't a tree on this road for 30 miles. That was your air 

freshener swinging back and forth." 

Other Doings. . . . . . 
We finally received the placque for the Reading 

Oasis. An outstanding project that makes you 

proud to be a Kiwanian. Great Job by everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our club recently gave $200 to the Atlantic 

High Key Club to help fund their trip to the Key 

Convention in 2017. 

        Bifocals are God’s way of saying,  

“Keep your chin up.” --- Comedian Matt Wohlfarth 
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    Don't get thirsty 
 

   We need to drink about 
5 cups of fluid every day 

to stop us from getting 
dehydrated. This is in addition to the fluid we 

get from the food we eat.  

 
   All non-alcoholic drinks 

count, but water, milk and 
fruit juices are the most 

healthy. Try to avoid sugary 
soft and fizzy drinks that are 

high in added sugars and can 
be high in calories and bad 

for teeth. 
 

  When the weather is warm, or when we get 
active, we may need more. Pay attention to 

what your body is telling you. 

   

  “Old” is When… 

 ….. your joints are more 

accurate than the 

meteorologists. 

….. your hips no longer set 

off the dance floor but the 

metal detectors. 

….. Happy Hour is a nap. 

….. you feel bad in the morning without 

staying out the night before. 

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT  
  

                                        

              Blood Pressure Control 

   70% of US adults age 65 or older have high blood 

pressure and only about half have it under control (less 

than 140/90 mmHg).  

 

   Blood pressure medicine (along with a healthy diet 

and exercise) can protect the heart, brain, and kidneys, 

but only if patients take it and keep their blood pressure 

controlled. However, at least 25% of adults, ages 65 or 

older, with Medicare Part D prescription drug insurance 

are not taking their blood pressure medicine as directed. 

This means they may skip doses or stop taking it 

altogether. Health care systems, including providers, 

medical practices, pharmacies, hospitals, community 

health workers, and insurers can work with patients to 

make taking medicine easier. 

    

Medicines don’t work if people don’t take them. 

The reasons people don’t take their blood pressure 

medicine as directed vary: 

   1. Not filling the prescription – Nearly 25% of new 

prescriptions for blood pressure medicine are never 

filled. 

   2. No symptoms – People with high blood pressure 

often don’t have symptoms so some may not treat a 

problem they don’t notice. 

   3. Complexity – People don’t know when to take which 

pills when they have multiple medicines. 

   4. Side effects – Medicines may have unwanted side 

effects. 

   5. Forgetting – People forget to take their medicine or 

refill prescriptions on time. 

   6. Cost – Medicine costs may be too high for some 

people. 
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     Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on   
                 “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
few weeks:  

December 8: 
1776   George Washington's retreating army crossed the 

Delaware River from New Jersey to Pennsylvania 

during the Revolutionary War. 

1863   President Abraham Lincoln announced his plan for the Reconstruction of 

the South. 
1886   The American Federation of Labor was founded in Columbus, Ohio. 

1941   The United States entered World War II as Congress declared war against 

Japan one day after the attack on Pearl Harbor. 

1987   President Ronald Reagan and Soviet leader Mikhail S. Gorbachev signed a 

treaty calling for destruction of intermediate-range nuclear missiles. 

1991   Russia, Belarus and Ukraine declared the Soviet national government 

dead, forming a new Commonwealth of Independent States. 

1993   President Bill Clinton signed into law the North American Free Trade 

Agreement. 

1995   The Grateful Dead announced they were breaking up, four months after 
the death of lead guitarist Jerry Garcia. 

 Birthdays: 
   Gregg Allman, Rock singer-musician (The Allman Brothers), 69 

    Kim Basinger, Actress, 63 

    Teri Hatcher, Actress ("Desperate Housewives"), 52 

    David Harewood, Actor ("Homeland"), 51 

    Sinead O'Connor, Rock singer, 50 

    Mike Mussina, Baseball player, 48 

    Dominic Monaghan, Actor ("Lost"), 40 

December 14: 
1799   George Washington, the first president of the United States, died at his 

Mount Vernon, Va., home at age 67. 

1819   Alabama joined the Union as the 22nd state. 

1911   Norwegian explorer Roald Amundsen became the first man to reach the 
South Pole. 

1946   The United Nations General Assembly voted to establish the U.N. 

headquarters in New York City. 

1981   Israel annexed the Golan Heights, seized from Syria in 1967. 

1985   Wilma Mankiller became the first woman to lead a major American Indian 

tribe as she took office as principal chief of the Cherokee Nation of Oklahoma. 

1993   A Colorado judge struck down as unconstitutional the state's voter-

approved ban on gay rights laws. 

2000   The Federal Trade Commission unanimously approved the $111 billion 

merger of America Online and Time Warner. 
2006   South Korea's Ban Ki-moon was sworn in as the eighth secretary-general 

of the United Nations. 

2008   An Iraqi journalist threw his shoes at President George W. Bush during a 

news conference in Baghdad; Bush was not hit. 

 Birthdays: 
   Patty Duke, Actress, 70 

    Stan Smith, Tennis Hall of Famer, 70 

    Craig Biggio, Baseball player, 51 

    Natascha McElhone, Actress ("Californication"), 47 

    KaDee Strickland, Actress ("Private Practice"), 41  
    Vanessa Hudgens, Actress ("High School Musical" movies), 28 

 

 

 

 

December 21: 
1620   Pilgrims aboard the Mayflower went ashore for the first time at present-

day Plymouth, Mass. 

1898   Scientists Pierre and Marie Curie discovered the radioactive element 

radium. 

1913   The first crossword puzzle was published, in the New York World. 

1937   The Disney animated feature film "Snow White and the Seven Dwarfs" had 

its world premiere in Los Angeles. 

1948   Ireland became an independent republic. 

1958   Charles de Gaulle was elected the first president of France's Fifth Republic. 

1968   Apollo 8 was launched on a mission to orbit the moon. 

1991   Eleven of the 12 former Soviet republics proclaimed the birth of the 

Commonwealth of Independent States. 

1995   The city of Bethlehem passed from Israeli to Palestinian control. 

1996   After two years of denials, House Speaker Newt Gingrich admitted 

violating House ethics rules. 

 Birthdays: 
   Phil Donahue, Talk show host, 81 

    Jane Fonda, Actress, 79 

    Albert Lee, Rock musician, 73 

    Samuel L. Jackson, Actor, 68   

    Chris Evert, Tennis Hall of Famer, 62 

    Ray Romano, Actor, comedian ("Everybody Loves Raymond"), 59 

    Kiefer Sutherland, Actor ("24"), 50 

    Karrie Webb, Golfer, 42 

December 28: 
1832   John C. Calhoun became the first vice president of the United States to 

resign, stepping down over differences with President Andrew Jackson. 

1846   Iowa became the 29th state to be admitted to the Union. 

1897   "Cyrano de Bergerac," a play by Edmond Rostand, premiered in Paris. 

1905   The forerunner of the NCAA, the Intercollegiate Athletic Association of the 

United States, was founded in New York City. 

1945   Congress officially recognized the Pledge of Allegiance. 

1958   The Baltimore Colts won the NFL championship, defeating the New York 

Giants 23-17 in overtime at Yankee Stadium, in what has been dubbed the 

greatest football game ever played. 

1973   Alexander Solzhenitsyn published "Gulag Archipelago," an expose of the 

Soviet prison system. 

1981, Elizabeth Jordan Carr, the first American test-tube baby, was born in 

Norfolk, Va. 

2005   Former top Enron Corp. accountant Richard Causey pleaded guilty to 

securities fraud and agreed to help pursue convictions against Enron founder 

Kenneth Lay and former CEO Jeffrey Skilling. 

2008   The Detroit Lions completed an 0-16 season, the NFL's worst ever, with a 

31-21 loss to the Green Bay Packers. 

 Birthdays: 
  Martin Milner, Actor ("Adam-12"), 85 

   Nichelle Nichols, Actress ("Star Trek"), 84  

   Maggie Smith, Actress, 82 

   Denzel Washington, Actor, 62 

   Adam Vinatieri, Football player, 44 

   Seth Meyers, Comedian ("Saturday Night Live"), 43 

   Brendan Hines, Actor ("Lie to Me"), 40 

   John Legend, R&B singer, 38 

 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, 

like Jay and his friends will be doing…..and Stan 

Lee, Comic book creator ("Spider-Man”) comes in, 

we hope that you will buy him a “Marvel-ous” 

drink, as he is 94 years old today. 
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   Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  

     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

    This Month’s  

  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 

squares that has been divided into 9 

smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 

goal is to write the numbers 1 through 9 

in the squares so: 

 Each horizontal row has every number only once. 

 Each vertical column has every number only once. 

 Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

Difficulty- Hard. Be sure to use a pencil! See next 

Month’s Newsletter for the answers to this puzzle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Month’s Answers: 

 

       

     Here Comes  

 “Little Johnny” 

A teacher asks her class, "What do 

you want to be when you grow up?" 

Little Johnny says "I wanna be a 

billionaire, going to the most 

expensive clubs, take the best bitch 

with me, give her a Ferrari worth 

over a million bucks, an apartment in Hawaii, a mansion in 

Paris, a jet to travel through Europe, an Infinite Visa Card 

and to make love to her three times a day". 

The teacher, shocked, and not knowing what to do with the 

bad behavior of the child, decides not to give importance to 

what he said and then continues the lesson. 

"And you, Susie? " the teacher asks. 

Susie says "I wanna be Johnny's bitch." 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The Delray Beach-Sunrise Kiwanis Club   

         was Chartered in 1973 and  

     is operating in Division 21 of the 

                Florida District 
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       2016-17  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                   Jane Erickson  
 

        2016-17 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Gary Frechette 

                E-mail: gfrechette@thegardensmall.com  

        2016-17  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Thayer  
               Email: tomthayer@earthlink.net 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-Thursdays. 7:30 a.m., 
       Boca Raton Train Depot 
       747 S. Dixie Hwy. 
       Boca Raton  

  
   Boynton Beach-Tuesdays, 12 Noon, 
       Duffy’s Sports Grill 
       4746 N. Congress Ave. 
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Thurs., 7 p.m., 
       Hooters Restaurant 
       2240 NW 19th St, #1101A 
       Boca Raton 
  
   Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon, 
       Tom Sawyers Restaurant 
       3208 Forest Hill Blvd. 
       West Palm Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m., 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 

         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   

         2016-17  President:  James Meyer 

        Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Ramiccio  
            E-mail: Tramiccio@aol.com   

               

    If you have something for the newsletter,  
please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:  

esysy@att.net         Thank you                                                                 

          International 
   President’s Corner                     

                     Jane Erickson,  
           President of Kiwanis International  

 

        LIVING AND LEAVING   
           YOUR LEGACY 

    “You’ve been a K-Kids advisor for 18 years?” asked my 

surprised new 9-year-old K-Kid. “That’s way longer than I’ve 

been alive and that’s a long time.” As I was pondering that “long 

time,” she continued with, “That’s a lot of K-Kids in 18 years 

and a lot of handprints.” She’s right about that. Now after 18 

years I see my grown-up K-Kids serving their communities as 

moms, dads, workers and teachers. Wow, talk about Kiwanis 

leaving positive handprints! 

 

   As we move through our 102nd year of Kiwanis, I’m reminded 

that leaving our positive handprints is truly a privilege. Kiwanis 

is an opportunity to live and leave our legacy on a daily basis.  

 

   What is your club’s legacy? How are you leaving your personal 

handprint? Perhaps it’s through your club’s signature project? 

Maybe you’re the caring adult who reads to kids once a week. 

Maybe you’re the one providing them with a bike helmet and 

safety classes. Maybe you’re the pancake people who raise 

money to send kids to camp or put up all the flags on special 

holidays. With every service that helps kids and communities, 

we are leaving our positive handprints. We are leaving our 

legacy. 

 

   Legacy happens when Kiwanis stops being something we do 

and becomes something we are. We leave our legacy through 

Kiwanis when we become aware of the needs of children and 

find ways to solve those needs, when we invite others to join us 

in a project and in our club, when we open a new club, and 

when we ultimately help create a Kiwanis community. 

 

   Our legacy of positive handprints energizes the dream that 

every child is happy, healthy, safe and loved. What legacy are 

you leaving? How will you leave your positive handprints today? 

 

 

       

mailto:kristinar@pbsfa.org
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       From Our Photograher’s    

        Camera…… 
       Our Trusty photographer and a helper 

         or two are giving us some great  
         memories from recent meetings and  

         events.  ENJOY! 

 

This Year’s Winner of the Annual 
  Arthur & Jean Antin 

“Heart Of The Club” Award 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scott Youngberg 
 

This award goes to the member(s) that best  

exemplify their dedication and commitment  

to the club. Thank you for your efforts. 

 

Congratulations Scott! 

Who Dat?A blast from the past.              

                 (Hint…...he’ll sell you the winning ticket!) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

                                        Submitted by Dale Morrison.   


